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GREEN RIDGE

PRIMARY ACADEMY

Online Safety Ambassador Meeting Date: 04.10.24

Attended by: Mr Arnold; Zoe; Grayson; Sreejan; Pami; Ethan; Cassia;

Agenda: Worry Boxes; Online Safety Display Board; Ongoing Issues/Concerns/Updates; any ideas?

Overview of the Role
- Support other pupils in Computing lessons
- Supporting/explaining the online safety starters
- Talking to our peers about how to stay safe online (in class, on the playground and making reference to the website)
- Being role models online — both in school and out of school
- Supporting others on games etc. outside of school

Notes
Mr Arnold asked the children if they enjoyed their summer holidays and asked if any online safety issues arose over
them/since returning to school in September, they said there were no issues raised but they were online lots and used it

appropriately.

Mr Arnold then said that a letter went our yesterday inviting Y2 and Y3 children to apply to join the OSA team and
explained that we would be reviewing their applications together at the start of the next half-term. If there are a lack of
applications, we will go and advertise the role together during their next Computing lessons.

Miss Ellison has recently updated the Online Safety display in the hall and asked for an update on posters. Mr Arnold set the
children the challenge between now and half term to go and find Miss Ellison, ask what she wants covered in the posters,
then produce high quality ones ready to be added to the display.

Finally, we returned to the online safety worry box idea presented last year and I explained that we would create these all
together for each class once the Y2/3 ambassadors have been elected. Zoe suggested splitting the box in two (shape of an
iPad) and one half would be for worries and one for useful tips and suggestions.

The team were asked if they wanted to do any specifically over the course of the year and their responses were:
- Pami suggested making an online safety quiz/Blooket so it is a fun way of seeing what they know/don’t know and
anything they can help with. This could be on Safer Internet Day.
- Sreejan said about having a place near the reading corner to celebrate online safety
- Zoe/Cassia recommended having more online safety books in the library
- A workshop for Y4 pupils?
- Lead another assembly on Safer Internet Day — they create it together
- Create a specific home learning task in spring term linked to online safety
- Half-termly online safety statement of the week? (Grayson)
- Any certificates for online safety at the end of the term? (Ethan)
- Check with Mr Williamson if there are any cool apps linked to internet safety that he knows about




